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RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

Meeting held: 4th September 2013

Present:
Councillor Marks (Chair)

Councillors Bishop, Hakewill, Soans and Talbot                                                                       
13.RD.09
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Moreton.
13.RD.10
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 11th June 2013 be approved and signed as a correct record
13.RD.11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
13.RD.12
IMPROVING NATURAL ECOSYSTEMS AND DIVERSITY (A1)
Members of the Committee received a presentation given by the Grounds Services Manager.  The presentation outlined the current practices carried out by the Grounds Maintenance team and included details of events carried out in the community and future aspirations, which included practical courses such as hedge laying and developing a park ranger culture.  The presentation also gave details of employees and their qualities and qualifications in the Grounds Maintenance team.
Members discussed the importance of hedge laying skills and it was suggested that this course could be funded using the Corporate Training Budget.

The idea of a People's Wood in the Borough was also discussed.  It was suggested that research should be carried out to include talks with colleagues and partners and investigations in to funding opportunities.
RESOLVED
that the concept of the People's Wood be explored and investigated and brought back to the next committee
13.RD.13
RECYCLING UPDATE ON THE NEW SCHEME (A2)


Members of the Committee received a presentation from the Head of Environmental Care which outlined the reasons for changes to the recycling scheme and savings made through the changes.  Details of recycling figures since the implementation of the scheme were also provided.
The Committee was delighted to hear that:

· The scheme had been successfully rolled out across the Borough with the minimum of disruption to residents

· The logistics of the roll-out had been expertly managed by staff in Environmental Care, Customer Services and Corporate Development

· The number of complaints was very low (in single figures)

· The number of compliments was high (in the hundreds)

· The increase in recycling was already apparent and increasing

The Members of the Committee wished to express their congratulations to the Executive for the success of the new scheme and to record their thanks and appreciation to the staff involved in the project.

It was reported that existing policies, including the issuing of black bins would be reviewed over the next 12 months.

Members of Research and Development Committee considered that the following policy change be suggested to the Executive, for consideration:

that the standard size bin distributed for each household be reduced to 250cc (rather than the current 500cc) and that criteria be developed to permit the larger bin to be available under certain circumstances, such as size of household.

Discussion ensued and the following items were suggested to go forward to the Executive Committee: -

· The consideration of smaller black bins being issued as standard practice
· A school competition for the best use of the old blue box

· The possibility of the Council sponsoring a team from the refuse department to enter Tough Mudder which would create publicity for the team.
RESOLVED
that the Deputy Chief Executive draft wording for a recommendation to the Executive Committee covering the above points and to be agreed by the Chair

13.RD.14
WORK PROGRAMME


The work programme was noted and updated.  Items suggested for the future meetings of the Committee were:-

· Current policy for tackling drug use in the County
· Update on allotments

· Emerging policy for outdoor gyms and play schemes

· Feasibility study


It was noted that the next meeting of the Committee was scheduled to take place on 3rd December 2013.
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.50 pm)

Signed ……………………………………………….

Chair
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